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Term 4 
 

Wednesday 13th December 
6pm Yr 6 Graduation in Gym 

 

Friday 15th December 
Last 2023 student day 

3.20pm finish 
 

Wednesday 31st January 
First 2024 student day 

 

Tuesday 20th February 
9.30am Open Day/School 

Alive Tour 
 

Tuesday 27th February 
9.30am Open Day/School 

Alive Tour 
 

Wednesday 6th March 
9.30am Open Day/School 

Alive Tour 
 

Wednesday 27th March 
9.30am & 6pm Open 

Day/School Alive Tour 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

We made it to the end of the year! On behalf of the staff at Saint Francis Xavier Primary 
School, I would like to thank you for your support throughout this year. Your assistance with 
classroom projects, homework, dress-up days, hot chocolates, hot lunches, Zooper-Doopers, 
excursions, camps and so much more has been greatly appreciated by our staff and 
students. We have worked together to be a community through our words and actions. 
 

On a personal note, I would like to thank so many families, staff and of course, all students 
for making me feel so welcome in my first year at our school. The staff, parents, students 
and friends of St. Francis Xavier have extended the hand of friendship in so many ways and I 
am very grateful. 
 

As we enter into the long summer holidays, I wish everybody a very happy and safe break. 
May your time together be surrounded by good friends and family. May you find 
opportunities to rest and re-charge and may your Christmas time be blessed. On behalf of 
everyone at St. Francis Xavier school, Happy Christmas! 
 
God bless, 

 

 
 

Mark Hogbin 
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Carols on the Oval 
What a terrific evening we had last Thursday as we gathered for 
Christmas carols on the oval. The children certainly enjoyed a very 
special evening! Thank you to the many parents, friends and staff 
who worked so hard to make the evening such a success. A great 
effort! We would like to make special mention of Stephanie Nunn 
and Dan West who brought the evening together for us. Thankyou! 
 
 
First Day 2024 
Classes resume on Wednesday 31 January for the new school year. Supervision will be provided from 8.15am and the 
school day will conclude at 3.15pm. Our Foundation students will have their rest days on 2, 7, 14, 21, 28 February, See 
you in 2024! 
 
Departing Families 
It’s always a little sad at the end of the school year when we say farewell to many families as children move on to 
secondary schools and beyond. Seven years of education passes quickly even though at the start it might seem like a 
long time ahead! We wish all families who are moving on from our community a very happy future. Thank you for 
supporting our school. We would like to make special mention of Matthew Corrigan (Year 6) whose graduation this 
year will end 36 years of continued association with our school. How amazing! 
 
School Hours in 2024 
Please note that the following changes will occur to our daily timetable in 2024. The gates will open each morning 
from 8.15am. The day will conclude at 3.15pm.  As well as meeting requirements for the new Industrial agreement for 
teachers, we hope that these slight changes to our day will also assist families who need to drop off children prior to 
8.30am as well as providing 5 minutes extra at the end of the day for those who are travelling across town for 
secondary school collections. 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday December 10, 2023       Second Sunday of Advent (Year B) 
  
Gospel: Mark 1:1-8 
This is the Good News about Jesus Christ, the Son of God. It began as the prophet Isaiah had written: 
“God said, ‘I will send my messenger ahead of you to clear the way for you.’ 
Someone is shouting in the desert ‘Get the road ready for the Lord; make a straight path for him to travel!’” 
So John appeared in the desert, baptizing and preaching. “Turn away from your sins and be baptized,” he told the 
people, “and God will forgive your sins.” Many people from the province of Judea and the city of Jerusalem went out 
to hear John. They confessed their sins, and he baptized them in the River Jordan. 
John wore clothes made of camel's hair, with a leather belt around his waist, and his food was locusts and wild honey. 
He announced to the people, “The man who will come after me is much greater than I am. I am not good enough even 
to bend down and untie his sandals. I baptize you with water, but he will baptize you with the Holy Spirit.” 

(Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation)  

 
Gospel reflection: Today we hear about John the Baptist and how he was a messenger for God, preparing people for 
the coming of Jesus.    
When John the Baptist began to prepare the way for Jesus, it wasn’t just for his friends and family. His message was 
for everyone who would listen. 
   
Prayer is a way that we can prepare for Jesus too. We can also try to be kind and generous to other people and say 
sorry for all the things that we’ve done wrong. We can say sorry in prayer to God, and also we can say sorry to the 
people we have hurt by our actions. 
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We can also make sure that we don’t hurt others by taking care of the world so that it’s a nice place for everyone to 
live. We can make sure that we only buy what we need so that there is enough for others. We can make sure we pay a 
fair price so that those who grow our food, or make our clothes, or our toys, can earn enough money for themselves 
and their families. (Adapted from CAFOD website) 
  

Our Challenge: Can you think of other ways we can prepare for the coming of Jesus? 
 

FR JORGE    It was fitting that we farewelled Fr Jorge today after four years as 
our Parish Priest by celebrating our end of year school Mass with him. 
We began with the Foundation children walking in their Year Six buddies to the 
song “Standing on the Shoulders” and ended with the handing over the school 
candle and Mercy cross to the new school leaders. All the Year Sixes were given 
a special blessing, as is the tradition as we begin Foundation and leave after Year 
Six. 
 
In Fr Jorge’s homily he spoke about endings and new beginnings are a part of life 
and how we are never alone if we have God in our lives. He encouraged us all to 
be “the body of Christ” and treat others and our world with kindness and 
respect.  
We wish Fr Jorge all the very best and safe travels as he moves to a Western 
Australia. 
Many thanks also to all the family, friends and community members who joined 
us for our Eucharist- everyone is always welcome here at St Francis Xavier!  

 

 

 
 

 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  
 

 

Curriculum News 
 

End of Year Reports to Parents – via Parent Access Module (PAM) 
Your child’s School Report will be available for download from the PAM site from 4pm Wednesday afternoon (13th 
December). These reports have been well-prepared and represent your child’s Semester Two achievements. Each 
report has been prepared by your child’s class teacher, then read and commented on by a buddy teacher from within 
the school and finally read again by the Leadership Team. I commend the teachers for their efforts, professionalism 
and personalised comments. Please make some time to read the report and initiate discussion with your child/ren 
about what their teacher has written. And most importantly, enjoy and celebrate your child's report and their 2023 
school year! 
 
Structured Literacy 
2024 is going to be a very exciting, rewarding and heaps of learning year as we begin our Structured Literacy 
processes. I know that we have the best person as our Leader for Structured Literacy.  Emma Hancock is passionate, 
knowledgeable, driven and professional in her work. I look forward to working closely with Emma as we take our 
children, teachers, staff and community along with these exciting, latest evidence-based practices.  
 
See you in 2024, 

 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement  
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Wellbeing News 
  

 

Christmas is generally a time of indulgence for most families. Many parents are concerned by the excess 
consumerism of Christmas and the fear that their children will end up ungrateful, entitled little brats!  
At school this Advent Season we introduced Reverse Advent Calendars and we witnessed so much generosity and 
excitement when children felt they were able to make a meaningful and authentic contribution. This Christmas, 
“unspoil” your child by reducing the emphasis on crass commercialism with sincere, compassionate giving.  
Attached are ten top tips to make your Christmas truly memorable! 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful, safe holiday break and looking forward to a fantastic 2024! 
 

Kind regards,                                                
 

Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader    
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
 

Thank you 
As we conclude the 2023 year, on behalf of Nev and myself we thank all of the students, staff, families and friends 
that have played a significant part in allowing SFX to have another successful year in the Sporting field. 2023 was a 
very busy year for Sport and there were numerous highlights, none more so than the many wonderful opportunities 
we were able to provide for our students to participate and enjoy playing sport.  
Congratulations to all of the students that so proudly and with outstanding attitude, effort and sportspersonship 
represented St Francis Xavier Primary School. 
We wish all students and families a wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
 
2024 
Term 1: 

 Week 3 - Thursday Feb 15th* - District Tennis @ BRTC 
 Week 4 - Friday Feb 23rd - SFX Athletics Day @ Llanberris 
 Week 5 - Friday Mar 1st - District Swimming @ Eureka Outdoor Pool 

 
Term 2: 

 Week 3 - Mon Apr 29th - Division Cross Country @ Fed Uni 
 Week 5 - Friday May 17th - Division AFL @ Sebastopol 
 Week 6 - Friday May 24th - Division Soccer @ Wendouree Rec Reserve 
 Week 7 - Monday May 27th - Regional Cross Country @ Warrnambool 
 Week 8 - Friday Jun 7th - Division Netball @ Selkirk Stadium 

 
Term 3: 

 Week 4 - Monday Aug 5th - Ballarat Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris 
 Week 6 - Friday Aug 23rd - Division Basketball @ Selkirk Stadium 
 Week 9 - Tuesday Sep 10th - Division Athletics @ Llanberris 

 
Term 4: 

 Week 1 - Friday Oct 11th - Regional Athletics @ Llanberris 
 

Have a great week. 
 

 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator   
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments   
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Community News  
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